
CITY OF MILFORD 
SEWER COMMISSION PUBLIC HEARING 

APRIL 25, 2018 
 

The Sewer Commission of the City of Milford held a Public Hearing on 
Wednesday, April 25, 2018 in Conference Room C of the Parsons Government 
Center, 70 West River Street, Milford, CT.   
 
The following Commissioners were in attendance: 
Chairman Robert Carroll 
Vice Chairman Lee Cooke 
Commissioner Vito Castignoli 
Commissioner Edmund Collier 
Commissioner Bradford Hubler 
 
Commissioners not in attendance: 
 
Others in attendance: 
Ray Macaluso, Westcott & Mapes 
Edward Kozlowski, Wastewater 
Beverly Hayes, Recording Secretary 

 Jay Tranquilli, Board of Alderman Liaison 
 
 
Chairman Robert Carroll opened the Public Hearing at 6:00 p.m. 

 
 The City of Milford, Connecticut, hereby gives notice of a public hearing to be 

held on Wednesday, April 25, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Parsons Complex, 70 W. 
River Street, Milford, Connecticut, in Conference Room C, by the Sewer 
Commission with reference to the creation of a ICD Corridor Design Sewer 
District, special sewer district rate of 3,000 gallons per day per acre. This district 
would include all the properties located in the ICD Zone. The owners of 
properties to be affected shall have an opportunity to be heard concerning the 
proposed sewer district expansion.  

 
Ray Macaluso, Consultant to Sewer Commission presented the Special Sewer 
District Map which includes the parcels located in the ICD Zone.  This proposal 
would allow 3,000 gallons per day per acres.  He explained that this special 
sewer district was requested in 2010 before the Sewer Commission.  It was 
stipulated back then that several sewer projects be completed before the Public 
Hearing be held and Special Sewer District be created.  He explained that this 
would have no impact on the sewer infrastructure and the Mayor is in support of 
the change.  Discussion ensued regarding the individual parcels affected. 
 
Citizens Comments: None 
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 Chairman Carroll called for a motion.  Commissioner Castignoli made a motion to 

create the Special Sewer District with Commissioner Cooke seconding the 
motion.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 
 
 Chairman Carroll called for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:07 pm. 
 
 Commissioner Collier made a motion to adjourn the Public Hearing at 6:07 pm 

seconded by Commissioner Hubler.   The motion carried unanimously. 
 

 
 
 

       Respectfully submitted, 
 
        
            

      Beverly A. Hayes, BS,  
       Recording Secretary 
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